
Match 17 Chart 29th October 2023 
 

Weather for this match was as expected – atrocious….. rain (some very heavy), wind 
(some strong gusts) and more doom and gloom. Definitely autumn is here…… 
 
The lake was covered in leaves and there was plenty of debris in the water to catch.  
 
Saying this, there were several carp willing to jump and show themselves (where I 
was there was….) 
 
We had nine hardy souls for this match and it was the first win for our latest recruit 
Ben. I am sure he enjoyed it.  
Runner up was the LGAC stalwart Ross. He has been a member for a long, long time 
and usually once or twice a year he puts up a net of fish to be proud of and today 
was one of them.  
 
Most fish caught were carp but the resident “silver fish man” (Fordy) had an 
enjoyable 6lb of smash to weigh in.  
 
The fish were a bit coy and took some skills to get feeding and that seemed to be 
mainly in the afternoon.  
Many of us had quiet spells particularly in the morning but it all seemed to get a lot 
better in the afternoon.  
 
Glad to report that we didn’t have any “incidents” where members injured themselves 
after the 2 accidents at Arrans, although Ian managed to hit himself in the head with 
a bungee strap before he left home which needed a plaster. 
  
Next venue will could also be prolific, make sure you have sufficient nets – Orchard 
Farm – Lake 6 at Paddock Wood.  
 
Anyone NOT going please let either Ross or Myself know. Thanks 
 
ATB 
Dave 
 
 
 


